
AGENDA ITEM FOR ADMINISTRATIVE MEETING      (   )  Discussion only 
                                                                                                 (X  )  Action 

FROM (DEPT/ DIVISION):    GIS 

SUBJECT:   Enterprise and Server for Enterprise   

Background: As our GIS Department has grown 
we have become aware for the need of an ESRI 
Enterprise License and Server.  Currently our 
Cartographers can only work in Parcel Fabric one 
at a time.  With the Enterprise software all of them 
can be working in Parcel Fabric.  This will increase 
their efficiencies and allow them to work with 
several other entities as well.  They currently are 
working with U Co Health and all of the Fire 
Districts in Umatilla County.  This will also expand 
our dashboard abilities moving forward.   The GIS 
department has been awarded $23,563.780 for the 
Enterprise Geodatabase License and Enterprise 
Server via a grant from ORMAPS.  There is a 
yearly cost of $5,500 after the initial cost.        

Requested Action:  Authorize purchase of ESRI 
Enterprise software license for $22,000 and 
Enterprise compatible server in the amount of 
$1,563.80  and authorize Chair to sign grant 
agreement 

ATTACHMENTS:   Grant Letter     

Date: (  12/19/2023                     )          Submitted By:  Rachael Reynolds 

************For Internal Use Only************ 
Checkoffs:  

(          )  Dept. Heard (copy)                                               To be notified of Meeting: 
(          )  Human Resources (copy)  
(          )  Fiscal 
(          )  Legal (copy)                                                          Needed at Meeting: 
(          )  (Other -  List:) 

******************************************************* 

Scheduled for meeting on:    January 3, 2024     

Action taken:  

******************************************************* 
Follow-up: 



Department of Revenue 
Property Tax Division 

955 Center St NE 
PO Box 14380 

Salem, OR  97309-5075 
 
 

         
 

Together, we collect the revenue that Oregon counts on. 

December 13, 2023 
 
Rachael Reynolds, Director of Assessment, Taxation, and GIS 
216 SE 4th Street 
Pendleton OR 97801 
 
Dear Ms. Reynolds 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the Department of Revenue has approved your request for funding 
through the ORMAP program. You will soon receive a contract to formalize the ORMAP grant 
agreement with the Department of Revenue. The agreement will be effective from January 1, 2024 
through December 31, 2024. 
 
Listed below are the deliverables as outlined in your grant request. To expedite the payment process for 
you, please use the “ORMAP Invoice” form, you can download a copy from the ORMAP site. Please 
state the correct contract number on the chart and complete the information requested for each task or 
deliverable.  
 

Contract Number:  
Task Deliverable Award Amount 

1 Instructor Lead Course: Working with Parcel Data $2,685.00 
2 Enterprise compatible server $1,563.80 
3 Esri Software: Standard Enterprise Geodatabase $22,000.00 

Total  $26,248.80 
 
If you have questions, please contact the ORMAP Coordinator, Philip McClellan (503-586-8128).  
 
Best wishes for a successful project. 
 
 
With regards, 

 
 
Jason D. Brockie 
Property Tax Assistance and Oversight Section Manager 
Oregon Department of Revenue 
 
 
cc: County Assessor 
      DOR Finance Department 
      File 


